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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-249
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Boyer
Date of Introduction: April 14, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: April 16, 2015
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 665 – Concurrency and Mobility Management System – to provide that concurrency annual reservation and extension fees are to be deposited into the fair share sector funds for the geographic area where the fee for the transportation project generating the fee is located.
Background Information: During the course of its work the Special CIP Committee learned that both the initial application fees paid by developers to obtain roadway concurrency allocations for their projects and subsequent annual payments to reserve that concurrency allocation for future use and application fees for extension of concurrency allocations beyond their originally approved length are deposited into the Planning and Development Department’s  Concurrency Management System Fund and used for departmental administrative costs. The CIP Committee believes that the annual reservation fees and extension fees are attributable to particular projects and should more properly be deposited into the fair share sector funds where those projects are located and used for capital improvement purposes rather than being deposited into Concurrency Management System Fund and used for administrative and operational expenses. This legislation leave the deposit of the initial application fees to the Concurrency Management System Fund unchanged.
Policy Impact Area: Concurrency management operations
Fiscal Impact: The Planning and Development Department reports that the Chapter 655, Part 2 development agreement annual fees generated approximately $555,110 in FY13-14. The department also notes that all revenue associated with fair share payments (including any extension fee of 5% associated with a fair share contract amendment) is currently deposited into the specific Fair Share Sector account, so would not be impacted by this bill.
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